
CHESS NOTES   13.10.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
This season’s curtain raiser was the George Renison 
Memorial Jamboree held in Markham Hall at St.James School 
on Bargate in Grimsby. George Renison was chairman of 
Grimsby Chess Club and President of Lincolnshire Chess 
Association for many years until his untimely death in the 
early 1990’s. Since then the Jamboree has been held in his 
memory alternating between Grimsby and another club in the 
county. 
 
A good turnout of 8 teams of 4 players each (2 from 
Grimsby, 2 from Louth, 1 each from Scunthorpe, Lincoln 
(including Qais Karimi, Jules Brown, Ian McDonald and Paul 
Fischer) and Horncastle plus a scratch team including 
myself and Neil Roberts from Lincoln and 2 players from 
Grimsby) played in a four round quickplay tournament with 
the players helping themselves to a lavish buffet after 
round 2. 
 
After round 3 a close finish was a prospect as Louth A and 
Lincoln led the field on 9½ points followed by Grimsby A on 
9 points. 
 
In round 4 I, as board 1 on the Scratch team was paired 
against Qais Karimi playing on board 1 from Lincoln and we 
pick up the game after I, as black, have just played 35. 
...Rd8 (see diagram) and Qais played 36. g5 looking to 
overwhelm the defenses in front of my king 36. ...hxg5 37. 
hxg5 Bh5 38. g6+ Nxg6 39. fxg6+ Qxg6+ and I have had to 
sacrifice a knight for 2 pawns but I now had the initiative 
and was able to force a draw by perpetual check. 
 
Unfortunately, Qais’s ½ point was all the Lincoln could 
muster and in the end Louth on 15½ won followed by Grimsby 
A on 13 and Lincoln on 10. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


